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We love God passionately through worship 

We learn, teach and grow in faith 

We are Christ-like in the way we live to make Jesus known 

We love people through belonging to and caring for the community 

We share God’s hope and promise with the world 

From the Editor, 
 

Welcome to this special edition for 2020. 

 and a season for greater unity in the Body of Christ.                   provides a wonderful 
record of much of HTK’s church, social and community activities as well as celebrations of life 
that bring blessings to others.  

 All your contributions to our parish family and our local community are important.  Let’s 
continue to collect these memories and make them available for all to see.  Please continue 
to take and submit photos of significant events and send them into us with a short article.   

 Some content or articles may be edited and photos cropped due to space and layout 
constraints.  Ideas and suggestions welcome and should be submitted by email to the editor 
for consideration.   

 All content and photos (one or two suitable high-resolution photos with each article) 
should be submitted  to the editor.parishmagazine@gmail.com  as soon as possible after an 
event or activity to allow sufficient time to meet our deadlines.   

 Closing date for submissions for the next edition is 20th May as the magazine will be 
published and available on or about the 26th May 2021.    

 Many thanks,  Penny Wallace 

 

HTK is a vibrant church family 
with a heart and soul for people and God 
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Pastor’s Pen 
Dear HTK Parish Family, 
 On March 1st, we officially began the season of Autumn. Now, 
we may have a number of hot days ahead of us still, but it is still 
Autumn. Living where we do on the Sunshine Coast, it is hard to 
really get the full impact of the beauty of this season. In New 
Zealand, Autumn was an absolutely spectacular time of year. The 
various shades of orange, brown and yellow leaves radiated 
absolute beauty. As the days get shorter and cooler, those leaves 
fall, and bright mosaics form on the floors of the forests and the 
parks. Autumn leads into winter- the time of bitter cold, gusty wind, 
gloomy days, stark landscapes and even snow and ice. Autumn is 
the time in New Zealand when you get your firewood ready for the 
winter and your chimney swept.  
 When I was in the Lutheran Church, there was a series of 
songbooks published which featured the music of a very popular 
Adelaide Lutheran songwriter. His name was Robin Mann. In 1977, 
he wrote the words to a song called, “One by one you call us home.” 

Like Autumn leaves upon the ground, 
We know not where we should be bound. 

The rain comes hard and night rolls in; 
The sky is black and it’s cold within, 
And one by one you call us home. 

 
Bright is the sun and pale the moon, 

With winking stars, they sing your tune. 
The sunset comes, you paint the sky- 

The darkness falls like a lullaby, 
And one by one, you call us home. 

You do not sit and take your ease; 
You wash our feet upon your knees, 

Shoulder the load that holds us down, 
Untie the ropes that have kept us bound, 

And one by one, you call us home. 
 

Come walk with me; both old and young, 
No other way can take you home. 

Here’s bread and wine to keep you strong 
Until we meet for the final song, 

And one by one, you call us home. 

 It’s a beautiful song. I feel that the imagery of it suits perfectly the season of Lent that we have just 
begun recently. In Lent, we remember the journey of Jesus to the cross. It is his journey to death for us. 
Traditionally, Lent has been a season of fasting and repentance or as the old saying goes, “Giving 
something up for Lent.” These practices are “a dying to something.” They remind us that we too are 
dying. 
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 When the autumn leaves fall to the ground, they remind us that life does not go on forever. There 
comes a time when we all must fall from the tree of this life. Some fresh, young, healthy leaves fall 
before what we would say is their time. Others remain on the tree for many, many years and fall only 
when they are very old and shrivelled up. Death is all around us. 
 
 Early in February, we were sad to hear of the death of Pearl Robinson’s parents, both elderly, who 
died on the same day. The members of my former diocese in Nelson, New Zealand are still reeling in 
shock and grieving with the Dean of the Nelson Cathedral, the Very Rev. Mike Hawke and his wife, Patsy, 
whose son aged 42 died of an aortic tear in mid-January and then their daughter, a few years younger, 
died of a blood clot in early February. How do you come to terms with that? Then recently, I went to 
Toowoomba to officiate at the funeral of the son of one of my neighbourhood friends who died from 
pancreatic cancer at the age of 43. When those autumn leaves drop, we do not know. “But one by one, 
you call us home.”  As the writer of Psalm 32 says, “Our times are in God’s hands.”  

 
In Lent, we are reminded that the shadow of death covers the journey to the cross for Jesus. We 

also are reminded that this journey is the journey “home” for Him and by extension and grace, his 
people- “One by one you call us home.” That same shadow of death covers our earthly journeys. But the 
One who first went that way of the cross for us, does not leave us empty and ill-equipped for the 
journey. By his rising from the dead, he has set us free from the power of sin and death- “Untie the ropes 
that has kept us bound.” He has shown us the way to live by washing our feet and teaching us to live life 
as a servant- “You wash our feet upon your knees.” He has given us food for the journey in the 
Sacrament of Holy Communion- “Here’s bread and wine to make you strong.” 

 
The One who made creation- “Bright is the sun and pale the moon, with winking stars, they sing 

your tune” is the One who invites us to journey through this life that is shadowed by death but not 
conquered by it- “Come walk with me: both young and old.” One day our faith will turn to sight and we 
will “meet for the final song.” “Praise and glory and wisdom and thanks and honour and power and 
strength be to our God forever and ever. Amen” (Rev. 7:12) 

 
The autumn leaves do fall to the ground. But for those who are “in Christ,” this is the journey 

home. Beyond death, there is life. Beyond Autumn and Winter, there is Spring. Beyond Lent, there is 
Easter. Beyond Good Friday, there is Resurrection and life forever! So, in the solemnity of Lent, be 
encouraged by what lies ahead. For though we live surrounded by death, we are in life and on our way 
home! Amen. 

Father Steve and Clenda 

Pastor’s Pen 
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 A LIFE of  SERVICE  

 It was a sad day when we farewelled Fr Michael Martin from our parish family  
as he moves to North Queensland to live with family. 

 Fr Michael has been a regular member of the HTK family for about 15 years, having recently celebrated 
65 years as a priest. While Fr Michael retired as a parish priest some time ago, he never really retired as a 

priest or as a Christian. Such a gentle and wise man will be sorely missed. 
 His last day with us was celebrated with cakes, speeches, and a gift to help him settle into his new 

home.  God bless you, Fr Michael, you are a very special man of God. 

First of all 
When we were invited to Beerwah Parish for Fr. 
Michael’s 50th anniversary of being called to be 
a Deacon, there was a good contingent from 
Holy Trinity, and the food was sumptuous. 

Cathy, Michael’s wife, had a marvellous sense 
of humour, and she sang “Stand by your Man” 

as well as thanking us for “putting up with 
Michael”. (Tongue in cheek, noted for his long 

sermons).  
Sometime after that we bumped into Cathy and 

Michael at the Brisbane airport, and did not 
know that Cathy was unwell with heart and 
other problems. Shortly after that she died. 
Their large family were bereft, and we knew 
Michael had lost a wonderful helpmate, and 

fellow Christian in their lives together. 

When Fr Kevin Lewis was our Rector,  
he and Fr Michael organised a “Coming of the 

Light” ceremony, with a lantern and good 
intentions to row themselves from the other side 

of the lake, and the congregation would meet and 
greet them on the nearby shore outside our 

Church.  
So much for plans !!  

A terrible squall came up, rain and wind lashed 
their little boat, and the light was so dull or 

extinguished, we couldn’t see much at all. We 
were all dismayed, and didn’t know whether to 

dash to the Church for cover, by then all soaked 
and dripping, or wait for Kevin and Michael to land 

out of the heaving boat somehow.  
Some strong and brave chaps helped the two 

sailors to bring the tossed about boat ashore, and 
the ceremony was hurriedly decided a few words, 

and then aborted. We all needed a nice hot 
cuppa, and some went home asap to dry out. 
Anyway, the good Lord knew the intentions of 

Kevin and Michael, so Light had arrived, welcome 
and shining out of our Church building, despite 

the plans of men !! 
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FRANK SCHELLENBERGER RETIRES  

 Baptised at Holy Trinity, Coburg in Victoria, Frank has come 
full circle at Holy Trinity, Kawana. 
 Frank was in the choir and a member of Church of England 
Boy’s Society, CEBS, until he went overseas in 1946. After travelling 
between various places in the Pacific in 1951 for the 
Commonwealth, Frank was posted to Rabaul in PNG where he 
became a member of St Georges Anglican Church.  He served on 
Vestry at Church of St. George and helped out until the new church 
was built.  
 Frank and Margaret met in PNG and they were married in 
Australia in 1964 and went back for a final term in Rabaul. By the 
time Frank and Margaret returned to Australia in 1966 , he held the 
position of an Assistant Surveyor (qualified).   
 Back in Australia Frank went to work for the Victorian Government and was also licenced as a Lay reader to St. 
Francis in the Fields where he held Evensong when available.  
 After moving to the coast in 1975 Frank became an LA in St. Luke’s, Wurtulla then Holy Trinity, when built, and 
in 1991 he moved to Beerwah and was an LA at the four small churches in the area. By now he was a licenced 
Auctioneer, and in 1992 was given the task of selling some of the church buildings.  
 Frank and Margaret have been part of our parish family from the beginning and Frank was responsible for 
training our Liturgical Assistants for many years.  
 Despite retiring as an LA, Frank will continue doing the bible reading at our 8am service.  
Thank you Frank, a great effort for a man in his 90’s. 

 A LIFE of  SERVICE  

WELCOME REV. DR. DAVID PETTETT 
 David Pettett has recently settled on the Sunshine Coast and has 
joined us at HTK Church after being granted a licence by the Archbishop to 
officiate at our church. 
 David was ordained in 1978 and has had a long and varied ministry. 
He has ministered in inner city, suburban and NSW South Coast parishes. 
David has served with the Overseas Missionary Fellowship, church planting 
in Japan. He was a Chaplain in the Royal Australian Navy,  as well as in 
hospitals and prisons. He later managed prison and hospital chaplaincy in 
the Anglican Diocese of Sydney.  
 In “retirement” David works for the Australian College of Theology 
moderating pastoral and parish focused ministry subjects. He has had three 
locum positions in Central Queensland parishes and now teaches at the 
Bishop Patteson Theological College in the Solomon Islands.  
 David has settled at Kawana Island but is hopeful of returning to 
Solomon Islands as soon as borders re-open. 

“Do all the good you can by all the means you can in all the places you can at all the times you can 
to all the people you can as long as ever you can.” 

- John Wesley - 
 

“The first question which the priest and the Levite asked was: “If I stop to help this man, what will 
happen to me?” But the good Samaritan reversed the question:  

“If I do not stop to help this man, what will happen to him?”  
– Martin Luther King Jr - 
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A HUGE THANK YOU TO OUR TUESDAY COMMUNITY BREAKFAST SPONSORS 
PLEASE SUPPORT THEM WHEN YOU CAN 

Annual Meeting Local Social Welfare

The Parish Annual Meeting was held at HTK Church on 28 February. 
 Fr Steve opened the meeting with the observation that, although HTK had a well-developed 
strategic plan which was being implemented, Covid meant that churches had to be tactical rather than 
strategic. We were challenged to respond to God’s call as opportunities were presented – big or small. 
 The various reports are in the papers distributed to parishioners and won’t be repeated in this 
article. Some highlights of the various reports are: 

 Navigating the various changes required by Government and Diocesan Covid requirements put a 
huge strain on Fr Steve and the leadership team 

 Technology allowed the continuation of services on-line during the shutdown. Thank you to all 
involved in providing those services. Great steps forward were made. 

 Unfortunately, a number of parish councillors were not able to continue in 2021 
 We were all encouraged to volunteer for a roster as too much is expected from too few. Period 

of volunteer service is only for one year. 
 Anglicare had moved out of their office in the hall. This has had a major impact on our finances, 

but has given us access to more space. 
 The parish has been the recipient of the Government Job Keeper subsidy during the Covid 

period, more than making up for loss of offertory income during the shutdown. Job Keeper 
finishes in March 2021. 

 The budget for 2021 includes an increase in maintenance spending to keep the church, hall and 
surrounds in good condition. 

 The parish pays an allowance to the Wockners who now live in their own home. The rectory is 
being rented out. The surplus of rent received over the housing allowance is being allocated to a 
fund to keep the Rectory in good condition. 

 There were break-ins in both the hall (when electronic equipment belonging to Helping Hands 
was stolen), and the church (when gifts for the Anglicare foster children and articles belonging to 
Kijiji were stolen). Security cameras have been installed in both the church and the hall. 

 Kidz Kinnect playgroup has been highly successful, with the church full of happy children and 
parents. 

 
 Office bearers for 2021 were elected or appointed 
 People’s Warden Janet Dyke  
 Rector’s Warden  Wayne van den Bos  
 Parish Nominators  Janet Dyke, Wayne van den Bos,  
     Deb Baron 
 Parish Council  Kellie Payne, Heather van den Bos,  
    David Reid, Don Henderson  
    (two more to be nominated by the Rector) 

SOCIALLY 
 DISTANCING 
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Local Social Welfare          Christmas Cheer 

 As Australia Day was on a Tuesday, we had a special BBQ breakfast, with Australian music playing in the 
background and some Australia Day decorations.  
 The social welfare committee is also providing a monthly breakfast at the Sports Hub at the other end of 
Sportsman’s Parade. Since Covid struck last year, 40 homeless men and women have been housed at the Hub and 
they really enjoy the special breakfasts we provide monthly. 
 In addition, we provide monthly financial support for the community dinner provided by St Peter’s Anglican 
church in Maroochydore. 
 These continuing ministries are funded by our quarterly Bunnings sausage sizzle and by the generosity of our 
parishioners. Thank you to all who have donated food, money, and to all those who purchased calendars this year 
to help our generosity at Christmas time. 

 Our Tuesday morning community breakfast continued 
through the Christmas holidays. The need has remained 
constant with 20 to 30 hungry guests attending each week to 
enjoy cereals, bacon and eggs, sausage and baked beans, 
toast, juice, tea and coffee.  
 Adults, male and female, and children all attend our 
breakfast. We also distribute the food and clothing 
generously donated by our parishioners. 
 We did a special breakfast a couple of days before 
Christmas with Christmas decorations and a Christmas 
hamper for all of our guest. Thank you to our helpers who 
helped to put together the hampers. 
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YOUTH M INISTRY  

For youth aged 7 to 18  
from 7pm to 8.30pm Friday nights 

 

Y oung and awesome started back on Friday 5th February 
with 8 young people attending for some fun and a night 

of goals and planning. Some fantastic ideas of events that 
they would like to do over the coming year have been 
documented so keep a watch on the facebook page for the 
great photos and videos. 

J anet has also started the term with us having some time with God and being crafty, but silly me forgot 
to take photos.  Week 3 we went to one of our HTK family's home in Ilkley - Cam, Kristie, Ezekiel and 

Ephraim Roach treated us to an awesome night of orienteering on their property, two teams, only one 
winner but in the end, we all won as it was so fun. 

W eek 4, a night of self control with dizzy bat - see the photo of Liam on the ground feeling very 
dizzy. Thanks to Lara for planning and running this great night with a few bible verses Proverbs 

25:28, Galations 5:22-23 and 2 Timothy 3:1-5 and how God provides us with the fruit of the spirit 
including the fruit of self-control. 

I f anyone is keen to come along and support our young and awesome youth, please let me know. 
Blessings, Kellie Payne 
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 Our HTK Kidz Kinnect Playgroup 
finished 2020 with a very special morning 
of Christmas music and singing-which 
was led by Fr.Steve on his guitar. 
 Fr Steve also led our Christmas 
story time, and of course we had lots of 
party treats to finish! 
Now, we are settling into Playgroup for 
2021, and we welcome Desley Markham 
to our merry band of helpers. 
Lorraine Moises continues with us this 
year-as does Yvonne Rose-many thanks 
to you both for all your hard work. 
 Our hope, as HTK offers this 
community outreach service, is to provide 
families in our local community ,with an 
environment that is welcoming, safe, and 
supportive ,as well as being educational 
and fun for the children. 
 As I’ve said before, Yvonne, 
Lorraine, Desley and I feel privileged to 
play this small part in the lives of these 
families 

Evelyn Bingham 

KIDZ KINNECT Playgroup 
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KIDS’ CLUB  

HTK  
Picture by 

Harriet Ferguson 

 Sunday Kids’ Club has started back 
now. During 10am service, the primary 
school aged children and those not yet at 
school go with Miss Janet over to the hall 
for a time of learning and fun. 

 Some weeks we have about 8 
children – some weeks just 2 or 3. But we 
always love to hear the stories about our 
friend and King – Jesus.  And, of course, 
we do some incredibly amazingly 
wonderful craft to show the grown-ups in 
church and to take home to remind us of 
our learnings.   

 This year the curriculum is a more 
intentional discipleship program which is 
challenging but in a very good way. The 
children get to ask Janet tricky questions 
(so I really hope they ask them at home 
too!). All welcome!   

 High schoolers get to sit in church and 
learn from Fr Steve – although they still 
participate keenly in Clenda’s marvellous 
Kids’ Chats. (centre left) 
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All hail, King Jesus!  
 At the last intergenerational service 
of the year, we all collaborated to make 
an enormous crown for our King 
Jesus.  Everyone had just one piece of 
fancy paper, and made a simple origami 
shape.  It was only when the pieces were 
fitted together (and with the help of 
quite a bit of sticky tape) that the simple 
folded shapes were revealed as points on 
the crown.  
 Life’s a bit like that.  Some days it 
can seem like we’re trying to do 
everything with just a piece of folded 
paper (or something) and then, when we 
work together as part of the Body of 
Christ something bigger and way more 
remarkable is revealed!  We can do so 
much more as church when we work 
together.  Team HTK has many parts – 
and we are EACH a part of it!  Which 
jewel in the crown are YOU? 
 Our amazing – very large – crown 
was placed in front of the nativity scene 
in front of the altar to remind us about 
our coming King. And that Jesus and his 
love are bigger than all of us! 

ON SUNDAYS 
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EASTER TRADITIONS 

SIMNEL CAKE 

 A Simnel cake is a type of fruit cake that contains plenty 
of marzipan and is eaten at Easter, although it used to be 
specifically associated with Mothering Sunday. When folk 
were fasting during Lent, Mothering Sunday, appearing in 
the middle of the fast, offered a respite from 40 days of 
religious austerity. 

 Mothering Sunday occurs on the fourth Sunday of Lent; a 
special day when people visited their mother church or 
cathedral. Don’t confuse Mothering Sunday with Mothers’ 
Day; it is only in the last century that this day is associated 
with showing enforced appreciation to our mums (though I 
assume that you met up with your mother on return to your 
original diocese). 

 Like most British food eaten during winter and early 
spring, the Simnel cake contains lots of dried fruit, but it is 
much lighter than boozy Christmas cake and contains a layer 
of marzipan both on top and within, and is decorated with 
eleven marzipan balls, each symbolising Jesus’s disciples 
(minus the treacherous Judas of course). 

 To trace the origin of Simnel cake, you need to go right 
back to mediaeval times where it began life as a yeast-
leavened bread, which may or may not have been enriched. 
This doesn’t sound that much like a special bread, you may 
think, but what made it special is that it was made out of 
the highest quality flour possible; simnel derives from the 
Latin simila – the whitest and finest of flours. 

 Fast forward to the 17th and 18th centuries, and the 
bread mixture had been swapped for a pudding batter, not 
dissimilar to spotted dick, enriched with dried fruit, spices 
and almonds. It would be boiled like a pudding. When 
cooked, it was wrapped in pastry, glazed with egg and 
baked until a good hard crust formed. It would be like the 
Scottish black bun, a traditional Christmas food north of the 
border. 

 It is only when you get to the tail end of the 19th century 
that it starts to look like something we would recognise as a 
cake, though surprisingly it is not until the 20th century that 
the familiar marzipan layers and decorative disciples 
appear. 

RECIPE  
INGREDIENTS 

for the cake: 
• 225 g softened butter 
• 225 g caster sugar 
• 4 eggs 
• 225 g plain flour 
• 2 tsp ground cinnamon 
• zest of 2 oranges 
• zest of 2 lemons 
• 325 g mixed fruit (currants, 

sultanas, currants) 
• 125 g glacé cherries,       

quartered or left whole 
• 500 g orange marzipan  
• icing sugar for dusting 
• apricot jam 
• 1 beaten egg 

for the marzipan: 
• 90 g caster sugar 
• 140 g icing sugar 
• 220 g ground almonds 
• grated zest of an orange 
• 1 beaten egg 

CAKE METHOD 
1. Begin by greasing and lining an 8-inch cake tin and 

preheating your oven to 150°C. 
2. In a large bowl, beat together the softened butter, 

caster sugar, eggs, flour, cinnamon and zests. Using a 
hand mixer, beat together until smooth. Now fold in the 
mixed fruit and cherries with a spatula or wooden 
spoon. 

3. Spoon half of the mixture into your tin and level it off. 
Take a third of your marzipan and roll it out into a circle 
the same size as the tin, trimming away any untidy bits. 
Use a little icing sugar to roll the marzipan out, just like 
you would use flour to roll out pastry. 

4. Lay the marzipan in the tin and then spoon and scrape 
the remainder of the cake batter on top of that. Level off 
with your spatula and make an indentation in the 
centre, so that the cake doesn’t rise with too much of a 
peak. 

5. Bake for 2 ¼ to 2 ½ hours. Use a skewer to check it is 
done. Cool on a rack for about 30 minutes before 
removing the tin and greaseproof paper. 

6. When cold, roll out half of the marzipan in a circle 
slightly larger than the cake – the best way to do this is 
to use the outside edge of the tin it was baked in as a 
template. 

7. Brush the top of the cake with some apricot jam (if it is 
very thick, you may want to warm some with a little 
water in a pan) and lay the marzipan on top, then brush 
the marzipan with the beaten egg. Divide the remaining 
marzipan and trimmings into 11 equally-sized balls and 
arrange them in a circle. Brush those with egg too and 
glaze the top using a chef’s flame torch (or a very hot 
grill). 

 
MARZIPAN METHOD 
1. Mix all of the ingredients except for the egg in a bowl. 

Make a well in the centre and pour in the egg. Using a 
mixer or your hand, form a dough. Knead in the bowl 
until smooth, wrap in cling film and refrigerate for at 
least 2 hours. 

https://britishfoodhistory.com/2012/02/22/lenten-fodder/
https://britishfoodhistory.com/2011/12/05/christmas-cake/
https://britishfoodhistory.com/2011/11/15/what-is-a-pudding/
https://britishfoodhistory.files.wordpress.com/2018/03/20180307_191649.jpg
https://britishfoodhistory.files.wordpress.com/2018/03/20180307_191717.jpg
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EASTER TRADITIONS 

EASTER EVENTS and SERVICES 

Maundy Thursday 7pm Passover Meal 

Good Friday 9am Service 

Easter Sunday 8am and 10am Services 
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PANCAKE TUESDAY (known as Shrove Tuesday) is the day before Ash Wednesday, the beginning of 
Lent. Lent is traditionally a time of fasting and repentance, and the day before the commencement of 
Lent often provides a last opportunity to indulge. The tradition of pancakes on Shrove Tuesday probably 
comes from the need to use up foods such as flour, butter, eggs and fat which were discouraged during 
Lent. 
At HTK we also offered options of gluten and dairy free pancakes – unheard of when the pancake 
tradition was starting. Of course the toppings of whipped cream, ice cream, maple syrup, jams, lemon 
and sugar etc were suitably decadent, so we probably met the criteria. Our celebration was a fun time 
of eating and enjoying each other’s company, keeping Covid-safe, of course. 

PRIME TIME 
Prime Time is a ministry to the over 55’s at HTK and in the community. Due 
to Covid and the age of our Prime Time family, events were put on hold for 
a number of months. However, you can’t hold Prime Timers down for ever, 
and we burst back with a number of great events.  
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MAN CAVE 
Well, Man Cave 2021 has begun and we had our first evening meal and get 
together last Tuesday the 23rd with a themed evening as an Indian Curry Night. 
I assumed the meal went down well, as there was very little left over, which is very 
gratifying. 
David Pettett gave a talk on his life and the work he has pursued over many years, 
which was very interesting and gave us another dimension into the work that the 
churches are doing around Australia and also in the Pacific Islands. 
We also had a discussion into what everyone wanted out of Man Cave, as feedback 
is the only way we can keep the program interesting for everyone. There were 
quite a few topics discussed and we hope to include some of those ideas in our 
evenings. The basic format of a meal and drink followed by a speaker or discussion 

will remain, but will be more varied. 
Shortly Gary and I will put out a program for the rest of the year with some of the ideas included. 
Our main quest this year will be to increase the number of male parishioners that come along to Man Cave and also to 

ask the existing men in the group to bring a friend from outside the church as an outreach from HTK. Plus we will find some 
more speakers and ask some of our members to do a testimonial. 

Ray Young has agreed to give a Five (5) Minute talk each month on a saint, both known and unknown; that I think could 
be quite interesting as well. Thanks Ray. 
Gary and I have on many occasions put out invitations 
to ALL the men in HTK to join us at Man Cave, once 
again we would like to invite all men over 18yrs old to 
join us and share some Man Time and talk about man 
stuff. It is only two hours out of your life, once a 
month and is an interesting evening with good food, a 
drink and good company. A yearly program is coming 
soon. 
Hope to see you all there, 
Brothers in Christ, Gary and Allan. 

MARCH MAN CAVE DETAILS 

Date:  23 March 2021 

Venue: HTK Church 
Time:  6.00pm for 6.30pm Start. 
Theme: IRISH FISH & CHIP NIGHT 
Cost:  $10.00/Head. 

 

Program includes drinks, dinner, Ray Young’s “Five 
Minutes with a Saint”, and a discussion or testimonial 

(yet to be sorted). 
Task of the Month - Invite a friend to Man Cave 
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CHRISTMAS CHEER 
THANK YOU from Anglicare 
CHILDREN AND FAMILIES 
for the  GIVING TREE  2020 donations 
 
 Now that the Christmas rush is over,              
I wanted to write to thank you for your generous 
and welcome assistance over the festive season. 
As you know, Christmas is a busy time for us here 
at CAF Caboolture. It is at this time every year, 
that we are reminded just how much support we 
have from the community in the work we do here 
at our service.  
 Each year we receive hundreds of donations 
to our home base at Caboolture, which our 
dedicated team busily sort and deliver to families 
and children in the Moreton Bay region. Christmas 
2020 was no exception, and the donations kept 
rolling in, right up to Christmas Eve. 
 The generosity of the parish and 
organisations is greatly appreciated, especially as 
we know Christmas can be a difficult time 
financially for many families.  
 With your help, we were able to deliver 
Christmas presents to over 400 children, and 
provide 35 families in need with a Christmas food 
hamper. The smiles and laughter from children, 
and the appreciation from parents and carers as 
they received their hampers and gifts is a gift not 
only to the children and families, but also to our 
team who appreciate sharing in this special time. 
Once again, we thank you for your support. 
  

Thank you 
Patricia Bowden   
CAF Caboolture  

BCA BOX OPENING 
 
 Thanks to all who kept contributing to the 

BCA boxes during 2020, despite the ups and 

downs during Covid. Boxes trickled in, and it was 

not easy to get our act together.  
 

 This is confirmation that on the 25
th
 of 

January 2021, the Brisbane BCA office received 

$1515.45 for two box openings from HTK.  
 

 If you already have, and intend using boxes, 

please ensure that I receive them during the 

month of March, so I can get on with counting into 

April. Leave boxes with me directly, or at the 

office, please. If you prefer to contribute by direct 

debit, let me know, and I can alter the list.  
 

 The Prayer Notes and Newsletter booklet, 

“The Real Australian” are mailed from the 

Brisbane Office to participants. They tell about 

the lives and prayer points for our Outback 

friends and associates.  
 

 This is a valuable Ministry from Holy Trinity 

Kawana, to Bush Church Aid, in praying for those 

folk and contributing towards their lives as an 

Outreach within Australia. If you want to be 

supplied with a little box, just let me know. 

 

Thank you  

Myrna - Mission Contact      

Mobile:  0422 739767 

HTK Ladies Craft Group has recommenced in covid-safety on Wednesday afternoons at the 

Church.  Each week, a group of around a dozen ladies 
meet to talk and make amazing craft and have a 
cuppa.  It’s always good to meet together. Some weeks 
there seems to be more chatting than actual crafting, 
but it really doesn’t matter.   
A great time is had by all.  New members are always 
welcome – cost is just $2 per day and everything you 
could possibly need to make some fabulous cards (or 
sometimes special challenges!)  is provided.  Including a 

delicious afternoon tea. All skill levels welcome. Give us a try any Wednesday afternoon from 1pm-4pm.   
Come with a friend, or come and make some new friends! 
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March April May 
 Birthdays  

3 Dean Walsh   5 Stuart Cameron, David Pettett 

4 
Lorna Lilley, Jaclyn Sampson,  
Grahame Swartz, Jill Wood   6 Dot Wratten 

5 Trish Williams   7 Rae Reid 
6 Fran McVittie   13 Sue-Ann Lang 
7 Norm Beale   14 Amanda Henderson 

8 Jett Mouldenhauer 3 Tracey Martin 20 
Richard Meyer, Iris Von Bonin, 
Christine Woolner 

11 Alan Lilley 6 Brad Mouldenhauer 21 Lynn Wenzel 
13 Mia Henderson 7 Don Henderson 23 Joan Blake 

14 Lennard Lightbody 9 Ray Chittleburgh 24 Arthur Brooks, Valerie Hagan 
17 Janet Dyke 11 Benjamin Baron 25 Ephraim Roach 
18 Del Morrison 13 Lilly Tiale 28 Julie Lengren 
19 Roohi Doherty, Naomi Miles 14 Allen Reynolds, Pamela Turner 30 May Miles 
20 Audrey Harris 15 Lesley Bruce   

21 
Maree Burke, Carol Ferguson,  
Tim Tubbs 25 Rita Carroll, Jennifer Maguire   

22 Margaret Humphreys 26 Bert Hey   
23 Keven Lewis     
24 Brian Ferguson     
26 Tony Ham     
27 Pat Small     
28 Eileen Lorimer, Cameron Sampson     
29 Jennifer Drinkwater     
30 Abigale Lightbody     
      
      

   Anniversaries   

2 Dawn & Ray Weir 2 Jill & Peter Wood 5 Lorna & Alan Lilley 
6 Nerida & Bert Hey 5 Nicole & Michael Ruttledge 13 Margaret & Maurice Humphreys 

21 
Jennifer Hughes-Bystrom  
& William Bystrom 27 Amanda & Paul Walsh 19 Dee & Barry Lister 

    28 Barbie & George Barton 
      
      
      
      

   Years Mind   

1 William Heywood 4 Tony Middleton 5 Barry Anthony Wall 
2 Tyson Harris, Mavis Whybird 7 Keven Smith 9 Christina Bingham 
3 Suzette Fraser, Bib Norman 9 Shirley Russell 10 Wal Hale 
6 Percy Taft 13 Arthur Henry Roberts 11 Vera Murray 
9 Doreen Coulson, Eileen Jobbins 15 Nola Burrows 17 Peter Evans 
14 Betty Seabrook 19 Jack Byers 21 Edna Riley 
16 Ivan Gardiner 23 Don Harris 22 Vivan Fairbairn 
17 Thomas Gordon Birks   23 Robert Grace 
29 Alan Maguire   27 Pat Morrison 
    29 Merle Meredith 
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MEMORIAL 

EDWARD JAMES LOWE 
  1 0 . 0 1 . 1 9 28  -  04 . 1 2 . 2020  
 

Ted spent his life in service to the 
community, most notably with Lions.   

 
 
 
 

 
RAY CH I TTLEBURGH -   
09 .04 . 1 925 -  2 1 . 02 . 202 1  
 
A memorial service was held 
soon after.  He will be buried in 
Melbourne.  
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Home Groups 
Bible Studies in a relaxed environment 

regular groups 

COVID  
SAFE  
SEAT ING  
AT  
SERVICES 
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Small Print Jobs? 
 

Too expensive to go to a printer  
or office place? 

 

We can Help! 
 

     Letters                  Brochures 
     Booklets              Magazines 

 
 

We’ll Print Them All For You 
 

     For a Quote contact Deb  
     p: 5493 4774  
     e: admin@htkchurch.com 

  

Family Contacts Form 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
To enable us all to look after each other as a church family, 
there may be a need from time to time to contact 
someone’s family. To that end we have developed a new 
form for you to notify us of the contact details for other 
members of your family. We will only contact them if we 
need to, and we won’t be sending them any emails. The 
new forms are on the Welcome Table at the back, please 
take a moment to fill one out! If you have any queries, 
please feel free to speak with Deb in the office. 



 

24 

BELONG is the magazine for  

HTK Church 

11 Meridian St Bokarina 4575 

Sunshine Coast Queensland 5493 4774 

admin@htkchurch.com 

www.htkchurch.com 

BELONG is the magazine for  

HTK Church 

11 Meridian St Bokarina 4575 

Sunshine Coast Queensland 07 5493 4774 

admin@htkchurch.com 

www.htkchurch.com 


